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411 Carool Road, Carool NSW 2486 t: 07 5590 9876 e: carool-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

JUNE 

Friday 10 

• Hot lunch day 

Monday 13 

• Queen’s birthday 

public holiday 

Tuesday 21 

• Athletics field events 

carnival - qualifying 

students 

Wednesday 22 

• Athletics carnival - all 

students 

Thursday 30 

• Community assembly -

All welcome 

JULY 

Friday 1  

• Last day of Term 2 

From the Principal’s desk 
 
Education Hardship Fund 
The NSW Government has announced a funding package for all 
students in the Northern Rivers flood affected areas.  
 
The Education Hardship Fund will provide $500 for each of our 
students. The funds will be allocated as a credit to each student’s 
school account. The funds will be available for use until the end of 
the 2023 school year.  
 
This grant will be managed by the school. Families will have the 
option of using these funds for things such as excursions, school 
uniform purchased through the school or school photographs. 
 
Community Assembly 
The Term 2 Community Assembly will be held at 1.45pm on Thursday 
30 June. All family, friends and community members are welcome. 
The students will be sharing some of their learning from this past 
term. 

 
National Simultaneous Storytime  
Last week we, along with 2,186,347 other 
students across the country and the world 
shared a reading of the picture book "Family 
Tree" written by Australian author Josh Pyke. 
It was wonderful to take part in this free 
event knowing that students right across 
the world were doing the same thing. 
 
School Photographs 
School photographs will now take place on Tuesday 16 August. 
 
 
 

 

June birthdays - 

Benji & Lily 
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Athletics Carnival 
The Small Schools Athletics Carnival will be held over two days in Week 9.  
  
Tuesday 21 June will be for field events and the 800m. Students will be selected to attend the 
carnival based on qualifying distances and times. If your child is invited to attend, a separate 
permission note will be sent home once the event list is finalised.  
  
Wednesday 22 June will be for track events and tabloids. All students from Kindergarten to 
Year 6 will attend this day. More information is on the permission note attached to this 
newsletter.  
 
Premier’s Reading Challenge 
It’s not too late to start reading for the Premier’s Reading Challenge. The challenge will go 
through until August which gives plenty of time to read the number of titles required. Please 
remember to log the titles of the books you have read or let Mrs Francis know so that she can 
add the titles. 
 
Centenary Raffle 
Donations towards the hamper can be sent in at any time. Please consider donating some 
items to help put together an amazing prize.  
ask your family and friends to start collecting as well.  
 
Mrs Debbie Francis 
Principal 

 

ASSEMBLY AWARD RECIPIENTS 

Congratulations to our Week 5 award recipients 

 Lily    - Focus on her writing taking care to sound out her words effectively 

 Ben    - For thinking about respectful behaviour and taking time to improve his  

   spelling and writing 

 Eli      - Listening carefully to instructions 

 Ryke  - Persevering with writing persuasive text 

Assembly – Amazing person 

Abraham Lincoln – good sense 

Abraham Lincoln was born in 1809, into a poor farming family. Abraham’s parents could not 
read or write, and he was only able to go to school for about one year. He decided to 
educate himself by reading borrowed books.  

When he became a lawyer, Abraham started working on anti-slavery cases as he didn’t 
think it was right to have slaves. In 1865, he succeeded in ending the Civil War, abolishing 
slavery and becoming President of the United States of America. 

Abraham Lincoln needed to show good sense to make wise decisions throughout his life. 

We will all be faced with lots of problems and challenges. We can’t fix all of the problems we 
face. One way to show good sense is work out which are the most important for us to solve. 



 3 

ART  

This week the students created trees based on Wassily Kandinsky’s concentric circles painting.  
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C a r o o l  P u b l i c  S c h o o l  

P & C  A S S O C I TA I O N  

RAINBOW MAGIC!  

We all had to stop and admire a beautiful rainbow that appeared over the valley when the sun shone 
through last week! 

The Centenary fundraising raffle has been 
launched and we are delighted by the response 
and support from students and families so far! 
Keep up the great work selling tickets and 
helping spread the word about our Centenary 
event. Remember to return ticket tabs and 
monies raised to the school as soon as you can. 
You can also return any tickets that you are 
unable to sell so they can be given to another 
person. We will have a champion fundraiser prize 
this year for the student who sells the most 
tickets. This prize is confirmed as a $50 HOYTS 
Tweed Heads Cinema voucher!  

Hot lunch Friday was enjoyed by students and 
staff. We will hold another on Friday 10 June. 
Send orders and payment in to the office or you can order and pay online through the P&C 
website with orders needing to be  in by 8:00 am on the day. The P&C website is 

https://carool-public-school-p-c-association.square.site/canteen 

https://carool-public-school-p-c-association.square.site/canteen
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JAP ANESE KITES  

Students in the K-2 classroom enjoyed making Japanese kites. 


